

Longridge High School

NEWSLETTER 19th June 2025

Dear Parents/ Carers,

Year 11 finished their GCSE exams this week. They have worked extremely hard, and they deserve every success. On Friday of this week, we are holding our Leavers' Assembly. This starts at 2.10pm and will be held in the main school hall. The Prom moves venue this year to Barton Manor and will be held on Wednesday 25th June, with carriages arriving between 6 and 6.30pm. GCSE results' day is Thursday August 21st, and pupils can collect their results from 9.30am until 10.30am in the North Block dining room. On behalf of everyone at Longridge High School I would like to thank Year 11 parents and carers for all your support in working together with the school over the past five years to ensure the very best for your children. We would very much welcome donations of uniform and equipment, including revision guides and calculators. These can be dropped off at the main school office. Many thanks in advance for any donations.

Year 6 Induction Day is Thursday 3rd July. We are all looking forward to meeting our new intake, and then meeting their families that evening. Mrs Jackson has been visiting primary schools over the last few weeks to meet our new pupils.

Year 10 have completed their summer examinations and staff are now working with them on areas for improvement before the November mock examinations, when they move into year 11. There will be information for parents/ carers on Synergy over the next few weeks, which will outline summer revision work that all pupils will be expected to do and show how parents/ carers can support their children in doing this. Year 10 prefects are doing an outstanding job – this is in terms of supporting staff on duty, and in supporting at school events such as parents' evenings. They will be on hand at the Longridge and Goosnargh Agricultural show on Saturday July 5th. Please come and visit us in the Community tent!

The Summer Performing Arts' Show will be at 6.30 pm on Wednesday 9th July. It promises to be a most entertaining evening! Tickets are now available on Parent pay.

Sports' Awards is on Friday 11th July – please pay for tickets at the school office.

In readiness for September, a reminder that girls can continue to wear the Trutex grey trousers. However, the new Year 7 girls' trouser is the Trutex navy twin pocket trouser GTI-NVY with embroidered school crest. There is no additional cost for the school crest. Girls in other year groups are welcome to wear the new trouser if they wish.

As always please get in touch if there is anything you want to ask or for any support you think we might be able to offer.

Kind Regards

Jane Green

Headteacher





A group of year 10 pupils have just returned from their Mediterranean adventure on the beautiful Costa Brava coast, and what a week it was! From the thrill of banana boating and zip lining to the calm of paddle boarding and snorkelling, pupils embraced every moment. They also enjoyed kayaking, scuba diving, beach games and a funfilled day at the waterpark. A highlight for most of the pupils was the day trip to Barcelona, where they explored the city's culture and iconic sights.

Throughout the trip, our pupils demonstrated exceptional behaviour. Staff at the activity centre and our coach drivers went out of their way to praise them, saying they made their jobs easier and were a true pleasure to work with. They were, without question, a credit to their families and to our school.

We're incredibly proud of how they represented the school and grateful for the memories made. Well done year





PARENTICARER CONSULTATIONS

We offer a free and confidential service supporting children and young people, aged 5-18, with mild to moderate emotional health and wellbeing needs. We work with schools and colleges throughout Chorley, South Ribble, Preston and West Lancs.

> Are you the parent/carer of a young person who is experiencing mild to moderate anxiety or low mood?

> > This could look like:











FEELING WORRIED STRUGGLING TO SLEEP

WITHDRAWAL FROM FAMILY. **FRIENDS** ANDIOR USUAL ACTIVITIES

STRUGGLING TO CONCENTRATE

TEARFUL

IF ANY OF THE ABOVE SOUNDS LIKE YOUR CHILDIYOUNG PERSONWE CAN HELP!

If your young person attends one of our allocated schools we can offer a consultation with one of our friendly practitioners.

They can offer you advice, guidance and signposting to support you to support your child/young person.

> To complete our consultation form Scan our QR Code or type in the web address below into your web browser.



https://forms.office.com/e/x1asaVTeTL















